
Department of Curriculum, Instruction, & Assessment
Submitted by: Rebecca Rappold

July 2021

CURRICULUM

During the 2020-21 school year, the district adopted multiple core programs K-12 which will begin implementation at the start of the 2021-22 

school year.  Some of these programs were purchased for implementation during the 20-21 school year, but due to COVID it was difficult to 

consider them as having a year’s implementation. It is critical to consider this coming year as YEAR 1 IMPLEMENTATION  for each of the following 

programs.  Implementing a new instructional program can take up to three years to ensure proper training for instructional staff, monitoring student 

outcomes, as well as annually reviewing the curriculum for strengths/weaknesses.  Implementing the programs below will include; professional 

development for staff in August, on-going training and follow-up support throughout the year, as well as continued monitoring by myself, 

instructional coaches, and building principals to ensure staff and student success!

Elementary Curriculum Implementation: (KWV, BES, Napi, and Babb)

PreK-3 ELA Phonological Awareness & Phonics 
Supplement 

PreK-5 Math



K-5 Social Studies

K-5 Science

K-3 Writing

4-5 Writing & Babb

K-8 Universal Screening & Progress Monitor 
Assessment Tool for ELA and mathematics 

Middle School Curriculum Implementation: 

6-8 Math

6-8 Writing & Babb



6-8 Social Studies

High School Curriculum Implementation:

9-12 Math

9-12 Writing

9-12 Science

9-12 Social Studies

9-12 Universal Screening & Progress Monitor 
Assessment Tool for ELA and mathematics 



K-12 Implementation:

K-12 Social-emotional Screening Tool and SEL 
Teaching Resource Platform

INSTRUCTION

My first day in this new position was July 19th and as an attempt to wrap my head around the duties and responsibilities of the job I 

created a DRAFT implementation plan/checklist of tasks to be completed throughout the course of the upcoming school year.  Of course, things will 

change and shift, but this was a starting point for me to ensure our return to school was headed in a positive direction. Thus far, I have met with 

curriculum program representatives to plan and prepare for teacher professional development in August, as well as high-quality, year long 

instruction, as well as completed purchases of instruction materials, assessments, and supplies for each building.   In August, I plan to meet with 

principals, instructional coaches, special services, assessment coordinators, as well as work with the District Admin Team to ensure that MCLP and 

MCLSDP grant funds are appropriately account for and expended properly.  I intend begin each day of the first quarter in school buildings across 

the district to become familiar with the culture, staff, and students.  I firmly believe that high quality instruction and support for students begins with 

high quality relationships.  I look forward to getting to know each of our classroom teachers, become familiar with their learning environments, and 



observing how our students respond to  their instruction, PreK-12th grade.



ASSESSMENT

BPS will continue to monitor student growth throughout the upcoming school year with both formative and summative measures.  

Assessment data will be used to identify students who need additional support, drive daily instruction, and monitor instructional programs.  Here is a 

tentative schedule of district and state assessments for the 21-22 school year:


